Coastal Quilters Guild 

Board Meeting Minutes, March 21, 2013

Present: Ranell Hansen, Elaine Rottman, Becky Gallup, Sue Kadner, Mary Maxwell, Patty Six, Darilyn Kisch, Barbara MacCallum, Nancy Miller, Jean McCaffrey 

The meeting was called to order by Sue Kadner

Minutes The minutes of the January 17 Board meeting were approved as well as the minutes of the February and March Guild meetings.  The Report in Lieu of February Board Meeting was distributed for those who needed a copy.

Treasurer’s Report – Sue Kadner reported on the monthly budget and the proceeds from the Harvest of Colors Quilt Show. The Show made $10,784.  She also reported that one of our CDs will expire on July 22, 2013. A decision will need to be made regarding the disposition of these funds. The report was accepted.

Board and Committee Reports

Programs – Ranell Hansen reported on the coming programs. September is a lecture only.  She asked if we should consider an Open Sew or a Learn and Sew for that month. The Board thought that was a good idea.  October meeting does not conflict with PIQF this year so it is okay to have a workshop.

Membership – Becky reported that we have 282 members.  She also said she will have the membership forms available in May.  Sue will look into the possibility of using I Connect for the membership information. PayPal is also a possibility for collecting dues and other fees.

Workshops Barbara MacCallum reported on the workshops. The April class will be Painted Fall Leaves with Annette Kennedy.  May will be Color, Color, Color with Christine Barnes.

Library We need a date for a book sale. The committee will wait for July timed with a possible ice cream social. Last month they checked out 22 books.

Swap Meet Ranell mentioned that there will be a swap meet in the summer. People can sell their own goods as well as Community quilts and Library materials.


Other Reports

Recruitment of new Board member and committee chair for elections.  Discussion of people who might want to fill a position should be given to Irelle.  Concern was expressed that we do not have a slate at this time.  Board members were encouraged to speak to others about filling positions.

Block of month folks need to be recruited early since they work 2 months ahead to get the blocks/instructions ready).  Door prizes will need two new people

Old Business

Patty Six reported that she has been looking into Quilt stands. We have 4 quilt stands. Two do not have cases.  One of these is missing a cross bar. She recommended that we buy some extra cross bars and two more quilt stands. 
This purchase was approved up to $500. Patty will also rent a digital projector for the March speaker. The April speaker is staying two nights with Barbara MacCallum so we will give Barbara two workshop passes.

Patty suggested that Board members make it a point to welcome the speakers and 
let them know that they are appreciated.

Donation to Quilters Hall of Fame:  tabled until May.

New Business


Marlene Ray has come to us about I Madonari. She sent a picture of what she would like to do. The Board approved her photo and will suggest that she use brighter colors. It was approved that we spend $500 for the entry fee and $75 for chalk.

Darilyn asked for the Board’s approval to sell items in the locker on our website’s new “sale” page. The group suggested that she wait for the swap meet this summer.

Sue suggested that we put a section on the website that lists Board decisions. No action was taken.

Ranell asked for Board support for a “Longest Day of the Year” activity in Carpinteria for quilters 
to earn funds for Alzheimer’s by quilting all day. Funds would be raised by pledges from friends for each hour of quilting or by a flat donation. The Board approved encouragement for the activity.

Darilyn requested member attendance at SCCQG. April 13th is the day for viewing quilt teachers.  She asked people to attend with her.

Bonnie Barber, our web master, requested a modification to our sale rules. We can 
now have more than one posting per month and more than one item per posting. See her request attached.

Barbara MacCallum reported that we are approaching our approved budget for the fabric and batting for the free Adult Education quilt class.

July meeting discussed briefly.  None of the satellite groups want to take on.  Consensus was to do the ice cream social again along with a book and fabric sale.


Respectfully submitted, Mary Maxwell, Recording Secretary
